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Storm Water District Moves Forward

At a Special Meeting of the Ludlow Maintenance Com-
mission, the Board of Trustees endorsed the formation of
a Storm Water Control District for the north side. This
issue is one that has concerned residents of the north side
of the Village for some time. The Ludlow Maintenance
Commission approved the posting of a bond that is
required by the County to start the process toward a vote
of the residents of the proposed district. If this vote
passes, a Board of three Commissioners will be appointed
for three months. An election will then be held to elect
the Commissioners.

One of the first tasks of the District will be to have an
engineering study completed that hopefully will show the
extent of the problem of storm water control. The storm
water issue finds the major associations of the north side
in agreement. The Ludlow Maintenance Commission, the
Lot Owners Association and the North Bay Coalition all
agree that a District is in the best interests of the commu-
nity.

LMC Trustee Bob Linrothe stated that while he person-
ally does not have a storm water problem, he recognizes
the problem is a community issue that requires we get
together and resolve the problem. “We should all support
the District just like we have supported the Fire District
in the past,” he said. It was also pointed out that one of
the advantages of a local District is that all of the money
collected would have to be spent in Port Ludlow unlike a
County-wide District where the funds collected could be
spent anywhere in the County.

The final map of the district is still under consideration
but it will encompass all of the north side and possibly
some portions of the commercial area. Meanwhile a new
30-inch pipe has been installed in the Montgomery area
that should resolve some of the problems for those
residents living nearby.

Vaughn Hubbard, a north side resident, suggested that the
south side of the Village might want to join the District.
The Board of Trustees indicated that the south would be
welcome but that they most likely would not be interested
at this time since their system is relatively new unlike the
system on the north side.



